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T R A N S L A T I O N 

PUBLIC NOTICE 
THE SUPERINTENDENT OF BANKS 

 
ANNOUNCES: 

 
Based on information we have received, the company known as CREDICOL is allegedly offering 
banking services through electronic means, illegally using the name and logo of the Superintendency of 
Banks, as well as those of other legally established entities in Panama. 
 
It is important to highlight that CREDICOL DOES NOT hold any license to conduct banking business 
in or from the Republic of Panama in accordance with the Banking Law. In other words, it is NOT a 
regulated or supervised banking entity under this Superintendency. 
 
Therefore, the Superintendency of Banks of Panama emphasizes the importance of thoroughly verifying 
information before engaging in contractual relationships with companies that claim to offer banking and/or 
financial services. Individuals should ensure that such companies hold the necessary authorizations and 
licenses issued by the relevant authorities for the activities they promote. 
 
The official list of banking institutions authorized by the Superintendency of Banks of Panama can be 
consulted on our website: www.superbancos.gob.pa, under the Regulated Sectors section, in General 
Banks Information. 
 
For verification of information or documents issued by the Superintendency of Banks, you may contact 
us at: superbancos@superbancos.gob.pa. 
 
December 6, 2024  
 

(Signed) 
Ana Raquel Velasco 

Acting Superintendent 
 
J1/cga 

mailto:superbancos@superbancos.gob.pa

